Wireless Number Portability Operations

Status Report to NANC

October 15,2001

James Grasser, Co-Chair

Report Items
· The Wireless Number Portability Operations team met the afternoon of Monday, October 8th and the morning of Tuesday, October 9th.

· Introductions were given and the agenda reviewed.

· Revised minutes from the July meeting were read and approved.  A minor change was requested to the August minutes; they will be updated and reviewed for approval in November.

· NeuStar provided an update on New Entrant testing.  To date, nine (9) wireless service providers or service bureaus have notified NeuStar of their desire to perform new entrant testing – no change from last month.  As of October 1, 2001, three (3) of these nine (9), have completed the new entrant testing.  Of the other six (6), three (3) have never scheduled testing and three (3) continue to re-schedule testing dates.  NeuStar pointed out that service provider testing for Release 3.1 would begin in November, and, during this test period, resources for New Entrant testing may not be available.

· New Business items were introduced and briefly discussed.  Included were: NAPM LLC action items (provide updated and expanded estimation of wireless port demand), conversion of Type 1 numbers (complex ports from the wireline point of view), and extending the length of the WNPO meetings.  Additional items that were not discussed were: order exchange between wireline and wireless service providers, over the air activation in a WNP environment, and NPAC’s readiness for wireless number portability.

· An update from the Wireless Testing Sub-Committee (WTSC) was presented.  There were face-to-face meetings the first week in September and the first week in October.  The  WTSC sent a letter to the WNPO expressing their concern that wireless service providers will not be ready to begin inter-carrier testing in October, 2001.  The letter pointed to several issues that are contributing to a delay in the start of inter-carrier number portability testing and may cause the testing to extend beyond the May date identified in the industry timeline forwarded to the NANC in 2000.

· In June of this year, the WNPO send letters to a number of vendors requesting confirmation that they would be ready to support Phase 2 of LNP and the MIN / MDN separation by the time the wireless service providers would need to begin internal testing in preparation for inter-carrier testing.  Due to the poor response to this letter as well as the letter from the WTSC mentioned above, the WNPO is requesting the help of the NANC as stated in the attached letter to Mr. Robert Atkinson, NANC Chair.   In brief, the WNPO is requesting that the NANC approve a follow-up vendor letter (draft letter is enclosed) and request the FCC Common Carrier Bureau to send this letter on their letter-head.  In addition, the WNPO is seeking NANC approval of a second letter (draft letter is enclosed) which is a follow-up to a letter sent several weeks ago to those wireless service providers who are not participating at either WNPO or WTSC but have licenses to provide service in the top 100 MSAs as identified in the FCC’s order for Local Number Portability.  Based on responses to the first letter, the WNPO may request, at the November NANC meeting, that the NANC send this follow-up letter. 

· Review of the current draft version of the Risk Assessment Document began.  Due to time constraints, we did not complete the review and a conference call was scheduled for Friday, Octlber 19, 2001 so that the review effort could be completed.

· The next meeting of the WNPO will be held in Kansas City all day on November 12th and the morning of November 13th.  The length of the meeting has been extended by a half day in an attempt to accommodate the large number of topics and issues before the WNPO.
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